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The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 PM at the Gibson Township Building, by Chairman Christopher Burdick. Also present were Harold Shay and Robert Finagan.

The minutes from last month were reviewed. On motion of Harold with Bob seconding and Chris in favor, they were approved as written.

Harold gave his report as Road Master. They have been busy cindering with all the ice and snow and have been trimming some trees.

Chris reported on the COG meeting. Things are slow. They will continue to meet every other month, the 3rd Tuesday at 7:00 PM.

William Shay gave his report on the Park Committee.  They would like to meet with the supervisors soon to discuss projects for the spring.

Cindy had correspondence as follows: A letter from County Conservation asking for donations to Envirothon, a number of changes from the Assessment Office.

Bid opening was held for material for the upcoming year. 2 bids were received from Lopke and New Enterprise. Chris made a motion to accept both bids with Bob seconding and Harold in favor.

Bid opening was held for Contractors and Equipment. 3 bids were received from Tompkins Excavating, Robert Salansky Construction and Estabrook Excavating. Tompkins Excavating had the lowest bid with Salansky 2nd.  On motion of Chris with Bob seconding and Harold in favor, Tompkins Excavating will be the primary contractor and if not available then Salansky Construction will be called.

2 Subdivisions were presented in the names of Larry Griffin and Wayne Tompkins. Griffin subdivision was reviewed and approved. Paperwork signed. Tompkins subdivision is just a lot line adjustment. It also was reviewed and signed.

A Legal Notice will be put in the paper for Bid Opening to be held next month at the regular meeting on March 7, 2022, at 7:00 PM, for the demolition of the Tator House on the new Park Property.

All bills for the month were paid and listed on the Treasurer’s Report.

The meeting was opened for public comment. Jeri Watson had questions and concerns about the park. She wanted to know how the house was paid for and how much money we should be spending out of taxpayer money for this park. She thinks that all the residents of the Township should have a say and we should put a survey on the website.
Missy Ambrose stated that the website should be revised. It is not user friendly.
Janet Watson stated that as Tax Collector she will be attending training next week for a new system and when the bills come out, they will look different. She also asked if Tompkins bid for Equipment listed the type of Equipment. The bid was read to her.

Chris answered Richard Robinson’s request from last month about putting signs on all roads as they enter the Township. There is a much larger number of signs that would be needed than they thought and would not be worth it because they would get stolen and must be replaced.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM

Cindy Bartkus, Secretary


